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Abstract: The digital revolution has brought many advances to the archives and the professional 
field. Digitized collections allow for a broader spectrum of users than ever before that can access and 
research collections without visiting the actual archives. This leveling of the learning field has not 
only increased popularity of the archives but scholarship on collections as well.  But at what price? 
While online surrogates of collections are becoming very popular, the intrinsic value of the original 
item is endangered. With a digital surrogate, the information held in the physical item is no longer 
unique. Many users cannot rationalize visiting the physical archives when a digital copy is available 
at their convenience. Archivists need to actively participate in marketing their collections. Their goal 
should be to convince users that, while the digital surrogate of an item is a wonderful resource, it can 
never be considered a replacement of the original.   This importance placed on the digital surrogate 
also brings into focus preservation issues of digital materials. The constant changes in digital 
technology, hardware, and software make it very difficult to create a surrogate with a longer shelf-
life than a few years. How can we stop the degradation of information before it’s too late, and the 
digital generation becomes an unsustainable memory?   By looking at the latest trends in digital 
capture and preservation as well as current research into future methods, archivists can hopefully 
extrapolate the most sustainable digital formats that will not only grant existing users access, but 
maintain access for future generations.   
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